
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

November 9, 2020 

 

Mayor Frank Dunmire called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

Present were Clerk Pam Windell, Treasurer Lori Huggins, Council Members Kimberly 

Claussen, Doug Huggins, Chad Rappe, Brandon Windell, and Tom Long.  Also, present 

were Attorney Scott Garwood, Cody Holsapple, Police Chief Lamb, and Ed Aukamp. 

 

The minutes from the October 12th meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

Chief Lamb presented the police report. He reported that he had met with the police and 

safety committee to keep them informed on police work in Macon. 

 

Attorney Garwood opened the one sealed bid for the property located at 246 West Glenn.  

The bid was for $5025.00 from James G Benson. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to accept 

the bid of $5,025.00.  Motion carried. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen recommended increasing the donation to the Macon food basket 

project to $2,000.00 in anticipation of increase need due to covid-19. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Windell to donate 

$2,000.00 to the Macon food basket project.  Motion carried. 

 

Mayor Dunmire presented the evaluation from Moran Economics for consideration of 

TIF funds for Macon Motorsports.  After a brief discussion it was the consensus of the 

council that the request would be denied. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderwoman Claussen to deny 

the request from Macon Motorsports.  Motion carried. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Resolution No. 2020-05, a resolution providing for the 

expenditure of tax increment financing funds for use by the South Macon Fire Protection 

District.   

 

A motion was made Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

Resolution No. 2020-05. Motion carried. 

 

Alderman Huggins reported that electrical work had started at the parks. 

 

Alderwoman Claussen presented the profit and loss reports. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2020-15, an ordinance amending schedule 

“A” of chapter 24 of the city Code of the City of Macon. This will allow a 4-way stop at  

West Glenn and Towson Streets. 



A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Windell to 

approve Ordinance No. 2020-15.  Motion carried. 

 

Attorney Garwood presented Ordinance No. 2020-16, an ordinance for the levy and 

assessment of taxes for the City of Macon for the fiscal year commencing May 1, 2020 

and ending April 30, 2021.   

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

Ordinance No. 2020-14.  Motion carried. 

 

Attorney Garwood informed the council that a foreclosure hearing for 363 South Front 

Street is scheduled for November 17, 2020.  There has been some progress made at 318 

West Cole Street. 

 

Treasurer Lori Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Long to approve 

the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Alderwoman Claussen, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve 

the bills as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderwoman Claussen to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Pam Windell 


